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          June 2016 

Life is very DIFF’RENT at Port Dalrymple. 

Pic. John Hepher 
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 Club contacts 

Commodore:  Michael Jones: 0427 570 959  m.jones8@bigpond.com or m.jones@ecka-granules.com 

Vice-commodore:  Peter Sluce:  Rescue Boats Officer  0418 144 981  psluce@bullock.com.au 

Rear commodore: Craig Titmus: 0438 820 124 craig.titmus@tasports.com.au 

Secretary: Gigi Hefferon 

Caretaker/handyman:  Ray Hefferon 

Committee: 

Andrew Jones:  Slipway Officer:  H 6428 8430  M 0417 573 792 

David Blazeley:  Trailer Park Officer:  H 3694 4112  M  0417 342 657 

Ross Edmunds:  Dinghys/Training Officer:  M 0438 821 328 

Steven McElwee:  Sailing:  M 0407 272 419 

Peter Howarth: Hon. Treasurer 

John Hepher:  Newsletter Editor: H 6326 7579 M 0401 622 292  jhepher@bigpond.net.au 

Scott King: Fundraising & Grants. 131 Rosevears Dr Rosevears 0458 132 441 

Rhys Stickler: Fundraising & Grants. 129 Deviot Rd Robigana 0407 874 064  

Glen Cornish: 

semaphore 
NEWSLETTER OF  

PORT DALRYMPLE YACHT CLUB 

Kemps Pde. Beauty Point Tasmania 7270 

 Ph. 03 3683 4110.   Fax 03 3683 4777.   email pdyc@bigpond.com   Web www.pdyc.yachting.org.au 

 

Port Dalrymple Yacht Club is the most active sailing club in Northern Tasmania with events for dinghys, 

trailer-sailers, and keelboats as well as social and cruising events during the season which starts in October 

and runs right through June. 

Facilities for members and visiting sailors are first class with slipping facilities, diesel sales, trailer-sailer   

launching ramp, rigging lawn for dinghys, hard stand and trailer-sailer parking facilities. 

Membership fees and costs for slipping and boat storage are very reasonable. 

 

For further information please don’t hesitate in calling any committee member on the numbers listed above.   
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 the 

Commodore 

Reports: 

 

 

 

 

 

Michael Jones 

PDYC Commodore 

      The 63rd season, just like the 
season before seems to have come 
to a close rather quickly. It was a 
season which saw incredible results 
from our members competing and 
representing our club. 

     Participating in vents from club, 
class, state, national and world lev-
el, our members have really taken 
the Port Dalrymple spirit and rep-
resented our club with integrity, 
skill, and the down to earth man-
ner that is so typically PDYC. 

     The VC report will provide 
more detail in regards to the 
achivements of our members, but 
it was certainly another year that 
the PDY name featured well in 
many events. 

     As has been the theme over the 
last few years, we have been work-
ing carefully through the needs of 
the club. It is a delicate balance to 
ensure that the club works within 
its means and that we are able to 
continue to maintain and improve 
the facility and equipment as need-
ed for the long term. The last cou-
ple of years has seen some really 
great work done in line with this, 
with the new pontoon and walk-
way commissioned late last year a 
major project that has delivered 
significant benefits to our mem-
bers. 

     I addition to this, some other 
major projects have involved the 
refurbishment and redesign of a 
couple of slipway cradles which are 
of excellent quality and have made 
a real difference to the ability to 
generate income from the slipway.  

     This year has been very busy 
with the working bees and jobs 
from our volunteer group rewiring 
jetties, installing new security 
alarms, repairs to the slipway rails 
and cradles to major work shoring 
up retaining walls. 

     The general clean up of 
grounds, club and cottage has also 
seen the club looking fantastic and 
welcoming for all those who at-
tend. 

     Thank you to those members 
who consistently their time, exper-
tise and even the use of personal 
tools to continue to support and 
improve the PDYC facility. 

     It is incredible to see just how 
many of our members make them-
selves available, and without this 
we would really be in a different 
position. As always, we would wel-
come all of our members to come 
and get involved in these working 
bees. It is not a bad way to spend 
the day and in doing so you are 
giving back to the club and helping 
to provide a positive future. 

     Again this year we have had tre-
mendous support from a number 
of sponsors so we ask that when 
you get the opportunity, let them 
know of our gratitude and support 
them where you can, as without 
their assistance, the running of our 
club would be very different. Make 
sure you check out our website and 
PDYC booklet which highlights 
our sponsors and support them 
when you can. 

     The 63rd Annual Presentation 
Dinner was a great night to 

acknowledge the achievements of 
our members. Supported by great 
food and great company, we man-
aged to present numerous awards 
for service to the club and perfor-
mance in the sailing events. When 
you see the number of different 
members who received the awards, 
it really does emphasise just how 
strong and diverse our club is. 

     Having said that, it remains crit-
ical that we stay focused on ways to 
attract new members, support our 
junior development and again this 
sis something that we look to the 
broader group of our members to 
help out with. 

     Congratulations to all our 
award recipients but in particular 
to our major award winners who 
have excelled during the season. It 
is always a difficult task for the 
committee given the standard of 
achievement and contributions by 
our members. 

     Steve McElwee who was award-
ed Yachtsman of the Year with an 
outstanding list of results from 
club, and state events, including a 
superb effort in the L2H Race this 
year with his crew on Lawless. 

     Magnus McIndoe who was 
awarded the Ern Annear Encour-
agement Award for his working the 
Sabot and we look forward to see-
ing him back this year. 

     Kevin Lloyd who was awarded 
the Jack Turnbull Perpetual Tro-
phy for his consistent results and 
commitment to PDYC. Next Ques-
tion certainly featured prominently 
in this year’s events. 

     Clinton Blazeley was Junior 
Club Person of the Year for his 
support and dedication in helping 
out in the club wherever he could. 
Clinton was a consistent presence 
at our working bees always in 
amongst the work that needed to 
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to be done. 

      David Shepherd was winner of the 
Geoff Teesdale Memorial Trophy for 
Clubman of the Year. David has done a 
lot of work behind the scenes helping the 
committee as well as his constant support 
of the club in all areas. 

     This year, we saw one of our long term 
members of PDYC, Bob Silberberg, re-
ceive an OAM for his service and support 
to sailing. When you look back at the his-
tory of Bob’s involvement with sailing in 
Tasmania, his involvement in the Sailabil-
ity group and the extensive involvement 
with both PDYC and Yachting Tasmania, 
you can see this award is well deserved.  

     Congratulations Bob on such an exten-
sive history with sailing and our club and 
we look forward to what the future holds. 

     As expected, the committee has had to 
work hard to manage the finances of the 
club and to look for ways to generate 
funds to keep the club on an even footing. 
The aim of the committee is to ensure 
that we continue to maintain the club and 
its facilities, enable the sorts of services the 
members expect and to try and manage all 
of this at the lowest cost for the broad 
membership base.  

     It is not an easy task given the ever 
increasing costs which we have to meet in 
regards to compliance, maintenance , in-
surances, and the standard operating costs 
that impact on the club. The target for the 
committee is to run a slight loss in real 
terms but a slight cash positive result for 
the year so as the club has a small cash 
reserve to help protect for unseen events 
which need to be covered. 

     Over the last few years we have gradual-
ly been able to bring the club to this posi-
tion. 

     This year, the result for the club will 
show a small net loss of around $6500. 
This year in cash terms we have basically 
achieved a breakeven point after removing 
the depreciation which is a non-cash ex-
pense and also contributing approx. 
$17000 of cash to new assets, namely the 
new rescue boat motor and pontoon walk-
way forming the bulk of this. And which 
will be a great investment in the club for 
the future. 

     It must be noted that this result could 
not be achieved without the consistent 
work of some of our members facilitating 

regattas, and functions, as well as fundrais-
ing to provide income in addition to the 
general income that is achieved in the 
normal running of the club and member-
ship income. 

     On behalf of all our members I would 
like to thank those who once again have 
gone out of their way, in some cases even 
giving up their own sailing time to ensure 
these things happened for the benefit of 
all. 

     Unfortunately, this year we have to 
bring one of the significant planned 
maintenance projects forward after the 
failure of one of the main piles on the 
jetty structure.  

     As mentioned in my last annual report, 
this work was planned to be done in the 
next few years but after recent rough 
weather and the failure of one of the piles 
we will now need to try and work through 
the replacement of a number of piles in 
the coming months.  

     We are in the process of looking at 
options however I would expect that the 
cost of this project will be in the order of 
$25000-$30000. This will be a challenge 
for the club and our members to manage 
given the earlier than anticipated time 
frame we no have to make this repair pro-
ject happen. 

     In summary. It is clear our club is 
healthy, active and well placed to continue 
to build into the future as the place for all 
your boating activities. Having sad this, 
there is both a challenge and an oppor-
tunity for the future.  

     Growing up I had the benefit of spend-
ing considerable time cruising the Tamar 
River. Most of this time was with family 
and friends finding a place to raft up and 
just enjoy what the river has to offer.  

     It was once hard to find a spot to an-
chor if you were too late on a Friday even-
ing, but as of today, it is a very different 
picture. The number of active cruisers has 
certainly fallen and this will be a challenge 
for all clubs in the future. 

     For the incoming committee I feel 
there is a need to look at how it can ex-
pand our cruising members involvement 
with the club and continue to develop on 
things like the Navigation Trials as an 
example to promote events targeted at 
finding relaxing and fun opportunities for 
all types of boats and for those who are 
looking to spend some time at a different 
pace and in a social atmosphere. 

     Having anchored up the Arm with a 

few mates having a beer and watching kids 
do what kids used to do before the ac-
ceptance of electronic screens as the only 
form of entertainment, I can assure you it 
is not a bad way to spend some time. 
Looking for ways to encourage this and to 
bring some of these activities around the 
club would have the benefit of also adding 
to the social use of the club and with this 
comes opportunities for membership 
growth, new income and in the longer 
term a stronger club. 

     If you have any ideas on how to en-
courage this aspect I am sure the commit-
tee would welcome your input and in par-
ticular, your involvement in making things 
happen. 

     Finally, although we have had our chal-
lenges this year, it has been a pleasure to 
be the PDYC Commodore for a very suc-
cessful 63rd season. 

     I would like to thank the committee in 
supporting the work required to be done 
and managing the club in a diligent and 
professional way and with the same pas-
sion that has driven PDYC forward over 
its history. As a club we have a lot to be 
proud of and with the continued support 
and involvement of our members the club 
has a very positive future ahead.  

     To all our members remember this is 
your club, it is a club of volunteers, mates 
with a common purpose which aims at  
being welcoming to all people with an 
interest in boating. Its success is built on 
the backs of its members getting involved 
and giving something back to their club so 
it can continue to have a great future in 
the years to come. 

     Let’s keep this up 

     Thank you for your support in the 
63rd season of Port Dalrymple Yacht 
Club. I would welcome any feedback or 
concerns both in relation to this report  or 
the club in general, and I’m looking for-
ward to seeing you all again for the Open-
ing Day in October. 

 

 

 

Michael Jones. 

Commodore, PDYC.      
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Above: Ambition  

Pure Steel 

Below: Eric Supervising 
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     The 63rd year of Port Dalrymple 
Yacht Club has produced another 
stellar season of sailing locally for 
our membership, and on the national 
and world stage. 

     Stephen McElwee and crew on 
Lawless had a great Launceston to 
Hobart taking the PHS win, David 
Allan had a solid final race on Obses-
sion which has been sold and is now 
in Mornington Vic, to be fifth over 
the line and 17th on PHS. 

     Our Sabot Sailors ventured north 
to Lake Macquarie to contest the Sab-
ot Nationals. Elysha and Sam Jones 
had a brilliant week as they continue 
their National Championship journey 
in the 2 ups taking eight bullets to 
win the Len McAlister Sabot Week. 
Sam continued his good form to 5th 
place overall in Crude Oil in the Sen-
ior Division of Sabot Week. 

     In the 71 boat Championship Divi-
sion the light conditions were not all 
that favourable to our sailors, Bailey 
Edmunds was top placed PDYC sail-
or in 25th place, with a 7th in race 
one. Ruby Edmunds was next in 37th, 
Lucy Cooper was 46th in Mini 
Cooper. Clinton Blazely took 50th in 
Sailfish, Sam Hillcoat 51st, Taylor 
Edmunds 55th and Ellen Hillcoat 
69th. 

     The Laser class also shared the 
waters of Lake Macquarie sailing out 
of Belmont 16ft Sailing Club. In the 
full rigs, Tom Cooper came 31st and 
8th in the under 21 Division in the 49 
boat fleet. In the Laser Radials, Josh 
Harriss was one of three Tasmanians 
to make the Gold Fleet, placing 4th. 
In the Silver Fleet, Ryan Moreton had 
a great regatta, placing top Tasmanian 
and 2nd overall in the 46 boat fleet. 

     In the 53 boat Laser 4.7 fleet, Josh 
Jones had a solid regatta taking 19th 
place with a brilliant 2nd in race eight 
and a 4th in race eleven. 

     Canberra provided a very light 
regatta for the NS14s with PDYCs 
Barrie and Magnus McIndoe, Tas-
mania’s sole reps at the Nationals 
taking 15th with a podium 3rd in race 
two.  

     On the home front, the B14s en-
joyed the flat water and good breezes 
at Midway Point with 24 B14s mak-
ing the nationals. Cole Dabner and 
Clair Cromarty took 5th place in 
Cromarty Engineering, and Rani and 
Chris Wells 10th in Epic. And in their 
first B14 regatta, Nick McElwee and 
took 15th in Just ‘n Time.  

     Rolling into late February and 
March saw the season roll into regat-
tas and State Championships. Bell-
rieve’s Crown Series first on the 
schedule and Andrew Jones Shrink 
Edge taking out the trailerable divi-
sion and the 5.9 intergalactic with 
Kevin Lloyd’s Next Question 3rd. 
The good news continued with the 
presentation to Shrink Edge also win-
ning the Don Rust memorial Trophy 
for outstanding racing performance 
during the regatta. Our sole competi-
tor in the Dinghy Class was Josh Har-
riss, sailing in the Laser Radials. Josh 
was right in the running in an incredi-
bly close battle for the top placing 
and finishing 3rd. 

     Moving onto State Champion-
ships. The Sabots were first to get 
underway sailing out of the Royals 
and Sandy Bay. It was another close 
series with Bailey Edmunds taking a 
great 3rd place. From 4th to 6th was 
all PDYC girl power (a sign of things 
to come) with Lucy Cooper 4th in 
Mini Cooper, followed by Ruby Ed-
munds at the helm of Starter Kit, and 
Taylor Edmunds 6th in Cool Change. 

     The NS!$s headed west with 
Wynyard hosting their State Titles. 
Under the Radar was not the case for 
Nick McElwee and Isobel Cameron 
who were crowned 2016 NS!$ State 
Champions with Peter and Clair 
Cameron 3rd. On yardstick and hand-
icap the re-born Magic and Loss took 
the win for Barrie and Magnus McIn-
doe. 

     Port Dalrymple Yacht Club hosted 
to 2016 Laser Tasmanian Champion-
ships with Sam King from the Royals 
taking the overall yardstick win along 

with the Radial title. Port Dalrymple 
sailors had a great regatta with Josh 
Harriss and Ryan Moreton finishing 
2nd and 3rd respectively overall on 
yardstick, and match those results in 
the Radial titles. In the full rigs, Zac 
Pullen from the Royals took the win 
from PDYCs Thomas Cooper 2nd, 
despite breaking a boom on the first 
beat of the last race and sailing anoth-
er two runs and a beat with a broken 
boom. 

     On the World stage, Robbie Eadie 
contested the Hansa Class Worlds in 
the Liberty Class in June in the Neth-
erland’s International Sailing Centre 
in Medemblik. Sailing in the Liberty 
Class Robbie placed 24th overall. His 
performances in the was part of a 
team effort which saw the Australian 
Team win the inaugural Hansa 
Worlds Team Trophy. The top plac-
ing for the Australian team was 
Wynyard’s Chris Symons, winning 
the Hansa Class 303 and taking 3rd in 
the 303 Doubles with Mike Darby. 

     Congratulations to the Australian 
Team. 

     At club level, the 2015-16 PME 
Club Championship in Sabots went to 
Lucy Cooper in Mini Cooper, from 
Bailey Edmunds in Whisper and Ru-
by Edmunds in Starter Kit. 

     In the NS!$ class, Barrie and Mag-
nus McIndoetook the NS!$ Club 
Championship in Walk on the Wild 
Side from Sam and Lindy Bailey with 
Clair Jackson and Rick Chippindall 
3rd. 

     In the Lasers, Josh Harris took the 
Club Championship on a count back 
from Tom Cooper in a very close sea-
son long series with Josh Jones 3rd. 

     In Division 1 and 2 Harken Points 
Series, Stephen McElwee took Divi-
sion 1 in Lawless, with 2nd going to 
Commodore Mick Jones in Ambition 
on a countback from Roger Hart in 
SKI. 

     The Division 2 went to John 
Hepher in TooManyButtons! From 
Ray Boon in Eppopottamus, and Ron 
Shepheard in Thiswayup. 

     Again, the club has been support-
ed by a great group of sponsors, the 
continued wonderful support of 
Tamar Marine, Doyle-Sam’s Sails, 
PME,CNW, Log Cabin Garden Cen-
tre, Bokprint, Levee Food Co, and 
new sponsor for the 2015-16 season, 
Harken, as our major series sponsors  

 The                      

vice- commodore 

reports: 

Peter Sluce                           

Vice-Commodore 
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and regatta sponsors, along with all 
the other advertisers that support 
the club programme is greatly ap-
preciated. On the volunteer front, 
thanks must go to Bob Silberberg 
for his RO duties in the start box.  

     For our committee boat starts, 
thank you to Greg Rowsell for his 
RO duties at the Inshore Champs, 
allowing Cordon Bleu back on the 
water for this great regatta. 

     To Christine and David Shep-
heard, Jack Wells, Richard Wells, 
Andrew Jones, Sam Edmunds, Da-
vid Bleazely, Ross Edmunds, Kevin 
Lloyd, David Hall. Errol O’Toole, 
Bob Silberberg, Eric McCormack, 
Ryhs Stickler, Andrew Merry, and 
Mike Payne, and many others, 
thank you all for always answering 
the call to assist, and in many cases, 
provide personal boats to assist in 
the running of the large regattas in 

the professional manner that 
PDYC is so respected for. 

     Off the water, a huge thanks to 
Mel Jones and Leah Blazeley and 
their many helpers that have kept 
us fed and watered during the sea-
son. To Michelle Jones  the raffle 
queen, and her assistants, thanks 
for the time spent in raising over 
$400 during the season. 

     Th past season saw the return of 
navigation Trials to the club thanks 
to a huge amount of work by Rear 
Commodore Craig Titmus and 
Past Commodore, Graham Titmus 
for returning the navigation Trial 
to the programme. And to Craig 
for his work in the rear Commo-
dore role as we continue to chew 
through the many items that the 
club’s infrastructure throws up dur-
ing the year. 

     Management of the club during 
the season was very busy with the 
changes of staff early in the season. 

Thank you to Cathi for the time in 
the Secretary/Treasurer position, 
and Claude for his time in the care-
taker role. 

     Thank you to Commodore Mi-
chael Jones for the huge amount of 
work and professional management 
that he has provided the club dur-
ing the changeover of these roles. 
Greatly appreciated Mick. 

     Finally, repeating the words not-
ed on the club’s web page over the 
Queen’s Birthday Weekend. “The 
Commodore and members of Port 
Dalrymple Yacht Club congratulate 
Robert (Bob) Silberberg, on receiv-
ing the Award of Medal (OAM) in 
the General Division in the 2016 
Queen’s Birthday Honours List, for 
Service to Sailing and the Port Dal-
rymple Yacht Club. 

 

Peter Sluce. 

Vice Commodore. 

VALE Bob king 

     Robert (Bob) King joined Port Dal-
rymple Yacht Club on 30-03-1967 and 
was a continuous member until he 
resigned in the late 1900s. 

     Bob was elected onto the general 
committee of PDYC in 1971and 
served on various committees includ-
ing the Works Committee and was 
appointed Rear Commodore at the 
1977 AGM. He continued in that role 
until 1979. 

     During this period much of the 
reclamation work that was carried out 
around the club occurred, including 
the construction of the extension of 
what became known as ‘Bob’s Knob”, 
further extension of reclamation work 
of the trailer-sailer parking area, trailer
-sailer launching ramp, designing the 
dinghy ramp and supervising its instal-
lation. 

     Bob was also asked by the club in 

1976 to excavate behind the small hut 
which the club had purchased to the 
north of the club and erect a retaining 
wall behind it and work out a design 
for the foundation around the hut.  

     In 1977the committee authorised 
Bob to renovate the hut into what is 
now, the Caretaker’s Cottage.  

     In 1981 the committee decided to 
extend the club northward and re-
move the open dinghy racks that were 
there and replace them with an under 
cover storage and new ladies showers 
and toilets. 

     Tenders were called and the com-
mittee asked Bob if he would act as 
Clerk-of-Works for the proposed ex-
tension. Firstly the open racks were 
moved to here they are now on both 
sides of the grassed area and a new 
retaining wall was constructed prior to 
the start of the new building.  

     At the time of planning for the 
new extension it was realised that fu-
ture expansion of the club would be 
on top of this new extension so the 
roof rafters were installed with this in 
mind, as future floor bearers, and ther 
were questions asked as to why the 
rafters were so big.  

     Bob took all of this in his stride 
and also made sure that a concrete 
slab was placed over the ladies toilet/
shower block so that when future ex-
pansion took place the base for the 
current upstairs toilets was there. 

     Port Dalrymple Yacht Club owes 
Robert King a very big vote of thanks 
for all the work he was involved with 
during his time with the club. 

     With Bob’s son Alan, and grand-
sons, Ben and Scott members of 
PDYC, Bob will not be forgotten. 



13 

 

PDYC clubhouse available                                 

for private functions 

By JOHN HEPHER 

 

     Do you have a wedding, 21st, or 
other such family  celebration 
looming? 

     Port Dalrymple Yacht Club is 
available for private functions such 
as these. The committee has been 
working out various levels of costs 
for the use of our facilities. The 
venue can be formatted for func-

tions such as basic meetings with 
the use of tea and coffee facilities, 
right up to wedding receptions or 
events such as other sporting club’s 
presentation nights or annual din-
ners. 

     Your committee is formulating 
a list of charges for such events. 
These could be as little as  $50 for 
PDYC members or $100 for non 
members to hire the club for a 
basic meeting. If the kitchen is re-

quired for preparation of food by 
those hiring the venue a further 
charge of $100 would apply. 

     If full catering facilities are re-
quired the charge could be $500. 

     All bookings will of course have 
to be approved by the committee.  

     Committee member, Ross Ed-
munds has been appointed to run 
the events diary and will have a list 
of available dates.  

Have your family party here. 

For Sale 

ToomanyButtons! 
Timpenny 670 

New mast and rig 2014 

New sails 2013 

Lots of Harken gear, Spectra, etc. 

Needs some cosmetic work.                 

Unregistered trailer 

8HP Yamaha. Good Fast Timpenny.  

$6000 Neg 

Ph. John Hepher 0401 622 292 
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Rear Commodore: 

Craig Titmus. 

 

       Thank you to the continuing 
support of the PDYC Committee 
and members, I am very pleased to 
be re-elected Rear Commodore for 
the 2016-17 season. 

     There is a hug legacy in built 
infrastructure over an enormous 
site from the cumulative efforts of 
the club’s very active rear Commo-
dores and Committees, and we all 
have a responsibility to care for our 
significant club assets.  

    As reported at the AGM, this 
season will have major challenges 
with a broken 1st pontoon moor-
ing pile and some six of our jetty 
support piles in poor condition. 
The club already has a huge invest-
ment in the jetty with significant 
works done a few years ago replac-
ing the main support beams with 
galvanised steel structural members 
and the upgraded diesel bowser 
installation. 

     Replacing the piles will ensure 
the structure’s on-going integrity 
for a significant period well into 
the future. As pontoons are floated 
out to allow for the pile driver 
barge access, it is an opportunity to 
do some maintenance on these as 
well. 

     Despite the jetty works required 
this year, the future needs to be 
focussed on those key assets like 
the slipway that generate a very sig-
nificant part of the club’s revenue.  

     Stricter environmental regula-
tions will happen. We need to be 
on a forward plan that has appro-
priate catchment and controls. A 
slipway is absolutely integral to a 
yacht club. 

     Disappointingly, we have re-
cently had an attempted break-in 
to one of the doors downstairs. 
Despite damage to the lock hard-
ware the deadbolt remained fully 
engaged, as they are designed to 
do. We all need to be vigilant in 
keeping unoccupied sections of the 
club secure. 

     Repairing damage and poten-
tially replacing stolen gear or stock 
has us going backwards not for-
wards. 

     As in previous seasons, the club 
will again be very reliant on the 
help of many volunteers during the 
season. Especially at working bees. 
We all have a common passion for 
our boating and sailing, not work-
ing bees. But our passion can only 
be fully enjoyed if we have these 
great facilities. Those things we 
cannot have as individuals, but 
together we can enjoy as a club if 
we have these great facilities.  

     We are lucky to be a club with 
strong volunteer culture. I would 
encourage everyone to come along 
and help at working bees. Many 
hands make light work.  

Rear commodore’s report 

 

Left: 

Photo taken during 

a recent Etchells 

regatta in USA. 

Just how arrogant 

ae some stinkboat 

pilots? 
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Trailer Park          

members: 

It’s Mowing season 

 

 

 

 

     Owners of boats in the trailer park are reminded 
that it is their responsibility to keep the area under 
their boat mown and tidy. 
     The trailer park is mown during working bees and 
we try to mow under boats where it is possible. 
However, we can’t move boats that have flat tyres 
or locked hitches. 
      
You have a couple of options: 
 
     Leave a key for your hitch with trailer park man-
ager, Dave Blazeley. 
     Or mow it yourself. The club has a couple of mow-
ers so you won’t have to bring one from home. 
     If the crew can’t get under your boat, you may be 
billed. 
 
     Having the trailer park looking neat reflects well 
on the entire club, and avoids damage to the mow-
ers from hitting objects obscured in long grass. 
 

  

Club courtesy                    

Dinghy 

     Once again, a reminder to members about 
the use of the club’s courtesy dinghy. The din-
ghy is provided for members use to retrieve 
from, and deliver boats to and from their moor-
ings.  
     The use of this dinghy should be limited to a 
MAXIMUM of 15 MINUTES ONLY. 
     It is NOT acceptable for members to take the 
dinghy out to their moored boats and keep it 
there while working on boats for extended peri-
ods. 
     If such work is required please bring your 
boat into the pontoon, or use your own dinghy. 
     Please be aware that others want to use the 
dinghy and having it alongside your moored 
yacht  inconveniences others who have every 
right to expect that the dinghy will become 
available for their use after a short period of 
time. 

All people using the courtesy dinghy  
MUST WEAR PFDs at ALL TIMES. 

     

     Please remember to winch the dinghy onto 
the pontoon when you are finished.  

   

Moorings 

     Members who would like to have a mooring position in the 

PDYC controlled area should apply in writing to the com-

mittee. A position will be allocated by our Mooring Officer, 

Craig Titmus (0438 820 124) if available. 

     The POSITION ONLY is allocated. The tackle is the responsi-

bility of the member. 

     Current mooring owners within the PDYC controlled area 

are reminded that in the event of resignation from the club or 

vacating the mooring site, the tackle only may be sold. The 

mooring SITE will revert back to the club for further alloca-

tion. The tackle should be removed within 14 days unless 

otherwise arranged with the mooring officer, before your 

resignation is accepted.  

Slipway 

Port Dalrymple Yacht Club has a number of    
cradles and slipway facilities for hire. 

The slipway is always busy so it is a good idea to 
make plans and book your haul out and cradle 

well in advance. Please be aware that if you 
have not cleaned up you can be charged. 

Bookings can be made with the club.               
Call  Ray 0437 072 181  

Diesel Fuel 

Available from the club’s main jetty. 

Prices at current retail rate per litre. 

Please ring Ray  on 0437 072 181                                  

To arrange your refuelling. 
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CAMPING CODE OF CONDUCT 
 

 

CAMPING IS PERMITTED IN THE TRAILER PARK FOR PDYC MEMBERS                                      

UNDER THE FOLLOWING CONDITIONS. 

 

All members have the right to be/stay in the trailer park at any time but respect MUST be shown to others 

who are staying in the trailer park. 

Also. Respect for neighbours in private residences close to the yacht club is expected. 

There is a 10.00pm curfew and no loud noise or music to be played after this time. 

The location of tents or caravans should not inhibit other trailer park users. 

No fire pots to be used in the trailer park at anytime. 

 

PDYC Committee. 
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A Letter to members 

Dear Members. 

 

     As is the requirement of the 

elected committee, a review of 

ancillary fees is undertaken and 

the financial position of the club 

and programmed expenditure is 

reviewed.  

     The aim of the committee is to 

balance the needs of the club over 

the upcoming years and ensure the 

clubs’ facilities can be maintained 

for the long term and provide real-

istic income for the services it pro-

vides. 

     This year, most of the changes 

are fairly minor and roughly in 

line with CPI style increments. 

Probably the most noticeable 

change this year relates to the 

trailer park fee which has been 

identified a few years ago as being 

well below similar options for 

storage, and the facilities support-

ing this area needing to be im-

proved.  

     The increase allocated to the 

trailer parking for members this 

year has increased by $50 from 

$300 to $350. 

     Comparative to similar storage 

options in different locations, this 

fee was considered still very rea-

sonable at less than $1 per day. 

     We hope that the users of the 

trailer park also recognise the im-

provements with the addition of 

the new pontoon and walkway to 

this area recently and the value 

being offered by being able to 

store your boat in a secure com-

pound ready to launch. 

     As most of you would also be 

aware, we have suffered some sig-

nificant damage recently to our 

jetty, walkways and even a lost 

pontoon supporting pile in recent 

bad weather. 

     Over the next few years, the 

club will be required to look to 

maintain this infrastructure with 

much of it coming to the end of its 

serviceable life. The committee is 

currently looking at options as to 

how this major work can be fund-

ed, and what the scope of work 

should be to ensure that the pon-

toons, walkways and jetty struc-

ture are fit for the future and can 

address the changing regulations 

and needs of our members. 

     There are various options being 

considered for the repair, replace-

ment and up-grading of the main 

jetty and associated structures 

with estimations of between 

$10.000 for a quick fix, to 

$100.000 for a more long term 

solution. We ae faced with some 

tricky decisions. 

     We will keep members in-

formed as the options develop and 

look for feedback if there is and 

opportunity to fund a major up-

grade, but rest assured we are also 

looking to explore all options for 

assistance in the way of grants and 

community programmes to assist 

the club in these projects. 

     Our lease to Crown Lands re-

quires us to show significant im-

provements to the slipway over 

the next five years. 

     That is also going to require a 

significant investment. But it is an 

investment that must be made to 

comply with ever tightening regu-

lations. We are, however, in the 

fortunate position that we can 

physically make these improve-

ments and expect that the PDYC 

Slipway is well positioned to sup-

port the club and our members, as 

well as many other boat users, as 

these regulations start to put pres-

sure on all the slipping facilities 

on the river. 

     With the active nature of our 

club and the significant regattas 

we hold, including the up-coming 

B14 World Championships, we 

hope to be able to put strong cases 

forward for financial assistance to 

support these projects and deliver 

a great result for the club. 

The applications for external fund-

ing are complex and take much 

time to prepare so we would ask 

that our members also be patient 

as we work through this process to 

ensure we can get the best results 

for the club and ensure that when 

we spend money, we are doing so 

in the interests of our members, 

and a positive and sustainable out-

come for the club. 

     The committee understands 

that rises in fees are met with 

some angst. It is hoped this aware-

ness of current circumstances will 

go some way to explaining where 

the club’s finances (your money) 

is being spent, and give you confi-

dence that the committee has the 

best interests of you, the member, 

at heart. 

     As always, we welcome any 

input or ideas. 

 

The Committee. 

PDYC.  

      

 


